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After registration and a wonderful Hospitality Suite, members met at 
a Tailgate Party that was the envy of everyone at the D-23 Confer-
ence.  The next day there were many workshops including one on 
how to protect your boat from hurricane disasters.  This was fol-
lowed by meetings and the District 23 Banquet on Saturday Evening. 
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AT THE HELM 
Commander John Mulkey, P   

 

 

 

As predicted in last month’s “Soundings”, the District 23 Fall Conference ran as 
smoothly as a well oiled clock.  A good time was had by all who attended.  The Tail-
gate Party was especially fun.  I have it from a member who has attended many, many 
district conferences that this was the best he could remember. (Thanks, Ed!) 

We won the “Claude Wilson Award” for co-op charting and the “District 23 Ship Over 
Award” for the highest percentage of members paying their dues.  We also came in 
third for one of our teaching aids. 

Thanks again to P/C Bud Miller, JN, his committee and the Coco-Nauts for all of their 
hard work! 

Please note that the Annual Fundraiser Night has been changed to January 22, 2006.  I 
need to point out that while we are doing much better financially than in the past, we 
still need an additional source of income. We only keep a small portion of our dues.  
The rest goes to National and District.  The cost of everything keeps increasing and 
dues alone will not cover our expenses. We appreciate any consideration of support. 

It’s not too late to submit Merit Mark information.  The Executive Board has  been 
working hard on the Merit Mark information and report.  However, if you want to 
make absolutely sure that you receive the merit mark you deserve for your many hours 
of volunteering, you can e-mail them to Chairpersons Lt Dave and  Lt Leah Collins, 
AP at lacholoupe@aol.com.  Make sure you state the activity worked on, as well as the 
number of hours worked.  This is not “tooting your own horn. It is simply stating fact. 

The Nominations Committee has begun the task of nominations for the 2006 Bridge.  
If asked to serve, please do.  I think you will find it to be a very rewarding experience.  
I have! 

 

THE BRIDGE OFFICERS  
Commander 
Cdr. John Mulkey, P 
633-0094 
J_mulkey@bellsouth.net 
Executive Officer                                                        
Lt/C Sandy Schoonmaker, SN 
453-8130 
schoon67@netzero.net 
Administrative  Officer 
Lt/C Ann McCandless, S 
253-6243 
mccan@vol.com 
Squadron Educational Officer  
P/D/C Fred Adame, SN 
635-9455                                  
fredadame@mac.com 
Secretary 
Lt/C J P Longway III, S 
449-9037 
jpl3x@yahoo.com 
Treasurer 
Lt/C Richard Schoonmaker, SN           
453-8130 
schoon67@netzero.net 

       The Soundings 
Editor    
Lt. Donna Longway, S 
449-9037 
boosterx2002@yahoo.com 
Advertising Sales 
P/C Duane Balkema, AP 
452-5892 
balkemam@bellsouth.net 
Chairman, Distribution 
Lt. Randy Johnson, P 
783-2552 
LJohnson22@cfl.rr.com 
Mailing Committee:  
Lt. Pam Johnson, P  
Joe Auchter, AP 
Photographer 
Lt. Trent S. Milliken, P 

  

SOUNDINGS DEADLINE: SOUNDINGS DEADLINE:   

THE 10TH OF EACH THE 10TH OF EACH 
MONTH MONTH   

We welcome comments,   
boating stories and any  

   articles of interest  you’d 
like to submit... 
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SEO REPORT 
P/D/C Fred Adame, SN 
 
Exams are in the news. Congratulations to all the students who took the Instructor Development course – they all 
passed their examination.  They are Joe Derrico, Lt Peter Schmidt, P, and Roger Cowles. The course was taught by Lt/
C Sandy Schoonmaker, SN. Three members have taken the exam for the Cruise Planning course, ably taught by Lt 
John Lynn, P. We are awaiting the results of their examinations. Incidentally, we received letters of congratulations 
from R/C Walter Fields, SN, Chairman of the Electro-Mechanical Systems Committee, congratulating Lt Dave Collins, 
AP and Ken Pell, P,  for both achieving perfect scores on their recent Engine Maintenance examinations. Lt Gene Mill-
ner, AP, was their instructor. 
 

By the time you read this the Boat Smart course will be almost over. It was a small class this time but it cer-
tainly was well planned and carried out thanks to the good work of Lt Pete Schmidt, P, who served as chairman. Help-
ing Pete as presenters were Cdr John Mulkey, P, Steve Winter. P, Roger Cowles, Tom Jensen, Joe Derrico, and Lt/C’s 
Rick and Sandy Schoonmaker, SN. Of course we couldn’t run the class without our proctors and administrators. They 
included P/C Sam Greenwood, SN, Howard Bernbaum, SN, Bob Flanigan, SN, P/C Duane Balkema. AP, Jim Wonnell, 
P, and administrators Lt Marion Sweigart, AP, Lt Doris Valentine, Marilyn Schmidt, and P/C Larry Hatfield, SN 
 
 ATTENTION NEW MEMBERS and some old members, too. We plan to have a Seamanship course starting on 
Wednesdays in mid November at the Cocoa Central Library on Forrest Avenue in Cocoa. Probable starting date is 16 
November. This is an interesting, easy course which builds on the foundation of the material you learned in the Boat 
Smart course or the Squadron Boating Course. It’s a prerequisite for the other Advanced Grade courses and a great 
way to meet some other new members. You can sign up at the November general meeting or, better yet, give me a call 
at 635-9455. 
 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER REPORT: 
Lt/C Sandy Schoonmaker, SN 
 
By this time you have probably winterized your furnaces, raked a few leaves and put the boat in storage for the win-
ter...OOOPS!  Wrong Squadron.  Phew, my nightmare is over! 
 
In that case, why not do something shocking by northern standards and plan a boating weekend? 
 
“Boo at the Beach” is October 29th at Water Ski Island, just north of the Canaveral Lock on Banana River.  The Sere-
nade will be there by 1500.  Join us on the island, bring along some nibbles and drink, stay on for a cookout supper at 
1700 and then, if you are really adventurous there will be a sundown bonfire.  Costumes and overnighting  are op-
tional.  
 
If you miss this great event, your second chance will occur on November 5 at Marker 21 south of Melbourne at the 
Spoil Islands east of Grant.  A great place to anchor or beach your boat and share some food and drink with your fel-
low boaters.   Arriving after noon, turn west at Marker 21 and anchor in behind the spoil island or beach your boat.  P/
C Duane Balkema, AP,  will coordinate details so give him a call if you plan on joining us. 
 
Rick and I just completed our 32nd Vessel Safety Exam: 16 apiece.  Conducting  exams is a great couple activity.  One 
of us does the writing while the other inspects each item on the list.  From the small runabouts to the 53-foot motor 
yachts, we not only provide a public service, we have the opportunity to be around boats and boaters.  If this may inter-
est you, give Lt Charlie Dodds, Jr, SN a call.  USPS even has an instruction course on-line to help you qualify. 
 
Lt Denise, P, and P/Lt/C Mike Stone, P  have found Co-op Charting to be a great addition to on-the-water trips.  They 
reported on bridges during their St. John’s River Trip.  1/Lt  Bob Schaefer , P, will assist anyone who wishes to learn to 
do this; he will even help you report  via the online system.  Give him a call!  
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Adminisrative Officer’s Report 
Lt/C Ann McCandless, S 
 
NEW INFO about the squadron Fund Raiser:  DATE:  January 22, 2006, TIME:  1500-1700 
This event is currently booked at the Cocoa Civic Center. ( The Civic Center management has changed and 
we are waiting to hear as to our status.  We will keep you posted!!) 
 
Meanwhile, we will be collecting items for the Silent Auction and monetary donations in exchange for the 
Reverse Drawing tickets.  Remember the CBPS member collecting the MOST money for Reverse Drawing 
Tickets will be receiving a $100 cash prize at the Drawing on January 22.  And the person with the winning 
ticket takes home $1200. Ask Joe Auchter, AP about that.  He was the BIG winner last year.  So plan to be 
present.  Lots of food and fun for all. 
 
Thanks to our members who do so much “behind the scenes” hard work: Lt Larry Burleson,S ,  Gary Kin-
grea, P, P/C Duane, AP, and Marge Balkema, Lt Doris Valentine, Lt Marilyn Flanigan, P , Lt Johnny 
McCandless, P, and Angie and F/Lt Charlie Vilardebo.  These members keep the CBPS activities running 
smoothly.  THANKS!! 

Secretary’s Report 
Lt/C J P Longway III, S 
 
 
Once again, I would like to say thanks to the many, (21), member sponsors who have consistently provided 
donations to “The Soundings” on an annual basis, as well as to those others whom are donating for the first 
time. Seriously, you are appreciated very much for your generosity. 
 
And, while I’m in the mood for showering my appreciation for job(s) well done,  a tip of my NY Yankee hat  
to P/C Bud Miller, JN and his team of Committee leads, volunteer members, and the Coco-Nauts, for their 
combined exemplary efforts. As a result, the District 23 Fall Conference, hosted by the Cocoa Beach  Power 
Squadron was a “WINNER!  
 
In addition, I’d like to make special mention of those involved in making the District 23 Fall Conference 
Ships Store, Raffle and Door Prize events both fun and financially supportive of the Squadron’s focus. Spe-
cial kudos to Lt Marian Sweigart, AP; 1/Lt Joan Montfort, S; Joe Auchter, AP; Lt Donna Longway, S; Lt 
Edie Wonnell; Jim Wonnell, P; Sheryle Schaefer, and Lt Larry Burleson, S. 
 
“The Soundings” publication and distribution team continues to strive for quality and timeliness respect-
fully. As members, you can help the staff meet their goals by submitting your input as a “Microsoft Word” 
document attachment, to Lt Donna Longway, S, via her E:Mail address at boosterx2002@yaho.com. All 
submittals must be received by the 10th of each month for publication in the next monthly issue. Thank you 
in advance for your cooperation. 
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Ed & Helen Kydd 

Lloyd McGavin 

John & Merri Mulkey 

Jay & Donna Longway  

Fred & Carmen Adame 

Margit & Arthur Hansen 

Dick & Penny Fille 

Joan Montfort 

Rick & Sandy Schoonmaker 

Larry & Debra Burleson 

George & Genevieve Link 

Marilyn & Bob Flanigan 

Marian Sweigert 

Helen H. Yagerhofer 

Pam & Randy Johnson 

Kay & Jack Wurst 

Sam & Janice Greenwood 

Edward Hradesky  

Les & Evelyn Tribout 

The Silver Tridents 

Richard & Ruth Finn 

As a Soundings sponsor you help defray 
the cost of publishing and mailing the 

Soundings. 

CARE TO JOIN THEIR RANKS? 
Please send a check earmarked  

“The Soundings” To: 

Lt/C J. P. Longway III, S 

2049 Sykes Creek Dr. 

Merritt Island, FL 32953 

 

THANKS TO OUR SPONSORS!THANKS TO OUR SPONSORS!  

General Membership Meeting 
 

Tuesday, November 1. 2005, 1900 
Cocoa Civic Center 

430 Delannoy Ave, Cocoa Village 
 

Guest Speaker:  John Lynn, P 
 

John will be presenting pictures and narration about the trip 
he and his family made to the Bahamas, this past summer, 
aboard the 35 ‘ boat TUIT. 
 
John has been a member of CBPS since 1973.  He and his wife 
Susan have served our organization in many capacities, includ-
ing chairing the successful Auction Fundraiser in the fall of 
2003. 
 
You will all want to be present for this very entertaining pres-
entation by our very own John Lynn. 

M A R K  Y O U R  B O A T I N G  C A L E N D A R  
 

N O V E M B E R  5 - 6 ,  2 0 0 5  
 

TAKE A RIDE ON THE INDIAN RIVER  
DESTINATION MARKER 21 
SOUTH OF MELBOURNE 

FOR A REAL ISLAND ADVENTURE 
 
               *WATCH THE SOUNDINGS FOR MORE  
                DETAILS NEXT MONTH*           
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The Fall District 23 Conference hosted by CBPS was a huge success because of the 
many donations received from our wonderful Brevard community. A big “THANK YOU” 
goes out to our generous sponsors. Please support these businesses.  
 
                                              ACCOMMODATIONS: 
 
Holiday Inn – Rick Hutcherson and Mandy Carruth 
 
                                              Refreshments 
Carroll Distributing 

RAFFLE: 
Jon’s Jewelry – Jon Miller 

         DOOR PRIZES: 
Banana River Marine,      1/Lt Joan Montfort,S 
Carrabba’s Italian Grill     Cdr John Mulkey, P 
Hatley’s Electronics and Marine            P/R/C Jane Schnoor, SN 
Island Paint & Decorating Center            D/Lt/C Les Triboult, AP 
Jim Sears Furniture Gallery 

                                                                Coco-Nauts Caring for Hurricane Victims 
These bears were made by  the Coco-Nauts in September at Lt. Barbara Millner’s, S residence.  Fifteen ladies made 73 
bears. They were boxed and then shipped to the Acadiana Outreach Center in Lafayette, LA., for the children who 
were the victims from Hurricanes Katrina and Rita. 
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CBPS FUNDRAISER AND PARTY!! 

 
SUNDAY, JANUARY 22, 2006, 1500– 1700 hrs. Cocoa Civic Center 

 
SILENT AUCTION: Contact Marian Sweigart, 452-3682 

 
and 

 
2nd ANNUAL Reverse Drawing 

 
GET YOUR TICKETS NOW!!  

$25.00 DONATION TO THE CBPS - 200 TICKETS 
(Cash Prize of $100.to CBPS member collecting the most $ donations!!) 

 
$1,200. GRAND PRIZE 

 
.(Plus $700.00 in OTHER CASH PRIZES.) 

 
On January 22, 2006 , the winning number will be drawn 

(Need NOT be present to win the cash prizes.) 
 

For Information, CONTACT Johnny McCandless, 253-6243 
or 

JoAnn, P  and Lt Gary Monai, P, 321-799-3635 
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CALENDAR OF COMING EVENTS: 

Check the web site and your email for updates! 
    
 
NOVEMBER: 
01 - Tuesday, 1900, General Meeting, Cocoa Civic Center 
05/06 - Saturday & Sunday, Indian River Destination Marker 21 
09—Wednesday, Coco-Nauts’ Meeting, 1130, Davids By The Sea 
12– Saturday, 1000-1500, Operations Training Classes, Villas HOA Clubhouse 
20 - Sunday, Harvest Party; 1500-1700 Kiwanis Park Pavilion, $5.00 (Bring a covered 
dish) 
22 - Tuesday, 1830, Exec. Board Mtg, Merritt Island Library 
DECEMBER: 
01– Thursday, 0915, Blood Donations,  Florida Blood Center, Rockledge 
16-- Friday, 1800-2200, Holiday Dinner Dance, Cocoa Civic Center, $30.+ cash bar  
JANUARY: 
22– Sunday, 1500-1700,  Fundraiser/Silent Auction, Cocoa Civic Center 
28– Saturday,  Coco-Nauts Theme Party, Stonewood Towers Clubhouse 
FEBRUARY: 
19– Sunday, 1600-1900, Change of Watch, Holiday Inn, Cocoa Beach 
 
CBPS members are invited to meet and eat each Wednesday at 1130 at the Cozy Corner Café at 2425 N. Cour-
tenay Pkwy.   Breakfast and light lunches are available. 
 
Members are also invited to meet for a casual get together at Murdock’s in Cocoa  
Village on Friday afternoons. 

 

BLOOD DONATION SITE TO CHANGE 
Lt EDIE WONNELL 

Our next donation date is December 1st.  We will no longer be meeting the Big Red Bus at the Veterans’ 
Center.   Instead, we will meet at the Florida’s Blood Center  at 956 South US Route 1 in Rockledge.  The 
times will still be assigned between 9:15 to 11:00AM.  Moving the location to the Blood Center will pre-
vent the last minute cancellations we have experienced in the past. 
 
Thanks to those you contributed on October 6th: 
  Joe Auchter, AP                                      John Lynn, P 
  P/C Duane Balkema, AP                        P/C Susan Kneeland, SN 
  Carol Hayes, N                                        Paul Pfadenbauer 
  Lt/C Jay Longway, S                              Lt Edie Wonnell 
                                                                    Lt  Jack Wurst, P 
 



 

10 

EVENT DATE CONTACT PHONE # LOCATION 

Banana River PS 
Champagne-
Brunch 

November 6, 2005 
Sunday 
1130hrs - 1400hrs 

Lt/C Lucy Hixenbaugh 
BRPS Admin 
lhixenbaugh@ 
cfl.rr.com 

690-6955 Suntree Country Club 
$18.55 each 

Operations 
Training 
Class 
  

Nov. 12, 2005 
Saturday 
1000hrs - 1500hrs 
  

Lt/C Ann McCandless, S 
  
Class taught by 
P/D/C Fred Adame, SN 

253-6243 Villas HOA 
Clubhouse, 
Suntree 

Harvest Party 
  

Nov 20, 2005 
Sunday 
1500hrs - 1700hrs 
  

Coco-Nauts 
Lt Barb Millner, S 

452-0500 Kiwanis Park Pavil-
ion M. I. 
$5.00 each 

Holiday 
Dinner Dance 

Dec. 16, 2005 
Friday 
1800hrs - 2200hrs 
Cash bar 

Betty Craven 253-9448 Cocoa 
Civic Center 
$30.00 each 

Fundraiser 
Event/Silent 
Auction 

Jan. 22, 2006 
Sunday 
1500hrs-1700hrs 
  

Lt Johnny McCandless , P, Lt 
Gary & JoAnn Monai, P and 
Lt Marian Sweigart, AP 

253-6243/ 
799-3635/ 
452-3682 

Cocoa 
Civic Center 

Coco-Nauts 
Theme Party 

January 28, 2006 
Saturday evening 

Coco-Nauts 
Lt Barb Millner, S 

452-0500 Stonewood 
Towers 
Clubhouse, 
Cocoa Beach 

Change of 
Watch 

Feb. 19, 2006 
Sunday 
1600hrs - 1900hrs 
  

Cdr John Mulkey, P 633-0094 Holiday Inn, 
Cocoa Beach 
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Coco-Nauts’ Corner 
Barbara Millner, President 

 
The September 14th meeting, held at St. Luke’s Church on N. Merritt Island, was an enjoyable and 
informative one during which we were given a tour of the 117 year-old church and grounds.  Ingrid 
Combs, our tour guide, was able to relate many humorous stories about the early settlers to the Mer-
ritt Island and Cocoa area.  She had also arranged for their organist to give us a short recital before 
her presentation began. 
 
On September 20th an ambitious group of our members met at my home to make more stuffed bears.  
This time the results of our work went to children who were victims of Hurricane Katrina.  Those who 
spent a rainy day cutting, stitching, stuffing, and painting faces on these adorable creatures included 
Barbara Bakmazian, Carolyn Bonnett, P,  Betty Craven, Lt Marilyn Flanigan, P, Lt Lt Denise Stone, P,  
Lt Marian Sweigart, AP,  Lt Doris Valentine, Angie Vilardebo, Lt Edie Wonnell,  and Kay Wurst., S.  At 
the end of our time together we had completed a total of 73 bears which were then ready to head 
for the Gulf Coast.  Good job, gals! 
 
After much planning, the District Conference has come and gone.  I’d like to thank ALL the Coco-
Naut members who put so much time and effort into the preparations.  It was a great weekend, and 
you ladies helped in so many ways to make it a memorable event.  The food sent in for the hospitality 
suite was outstanding!  We also give a special thank you to Lt Bob Mittauer, AP for putting on the 
wonderful cake decorating demonstration for us.  Another highlight of this weekend was in having R/
C Carmen Adame, AP,  present the National Membership Enhancement Award to the Coco-Nauts at 
the Saturday banquet! 
 
Our November meeting will be on November 9th at St. David’s by the Sea.  It will be a salad luncheon 
held at 11:30 AM.  We’ll plan to eat first, have the meeting, and follow that with our speaker.  Skip 
Beeler, mayor of Cocoa Beach, will be speaking to us on the topic of ‘What You Should Know about 
Your Heart’.  Directions to St. David’s by the Sea: Going south on A1A where A1A splits, go to 4th 
Street SOUTH.  Turn right.  Go west 1 ½ blocks.  Go past Freedom 7 School on the left.  St. David’s 
entrance is the next on the left.  Parish Hall is behind the main church, and parking is in the back or 
on the east lawn of the church. 
 
The Coco-Nauts will be serving refreshments to the Boat Smart class on November 5th, and then on 
the 20th is the Harvest Party which we provide for the Squadron. This event will be held at Kiwanis 
Island from 3:00 until 5:00 PM.  It’s always an enjoyable time and a great way to get to know some of 
our newer members.  Please come out and join us! 
 
Coco-Nauts with November birthdays include: 
11th  -  Marge Balkema                 25th-Marcia McConkey 
14th- Joan Herrick                    25th-Gloria DeFluiter 
18th- Mary Ellen Whitney          30th-Ruth Kadenbach, AP 
24th- Marilyn Grigsby 
                        Enjoy your special day! 
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GALAXY 23 
D/Lt/C Les Tribout,AP, Executive Officer 

“Remembering & Recognition” 
 

“Remembering 1/Lt Anita L. Fontes,S” 
It is with great sorrow I let you all know the wife of our D/C George Fontes,AP, Anita, passed away 30 Sept.’05, just as 
we were starting the D23 Fall Conference in Cocoa Bch. Anita & Geo were good friends of ours. We traveled to many 
Meetings, Conferences, Governing Board Meetings and other D23 functions together. Anita was my Ladies Auxiliary 
Liaison Officer in 2004 and did an excellent job with the Squadrons and keeping me informed. To D/C Geo Fontes,AP, 
we in D23 share your sorrow and take care. A donation to the USPS Education Fund will be made in her name. 
 “Survey Says” 
If you did not attend the D23 Fall Conference in Cocoa Beach 30 Sept -2 Oct.’05 - you missed one of the best. The atten-
dance was in the hundreds. I cannot list all the members who made this possible, but I must recognize Cocoa Beach CDR 
John F. Mulkey,P, his Fall Conference Chairman P/C Bud Miller,JN, and his Committees for the planning and team 
work to make it such a success. The C/C Rep. R/C Jim Acheson,SN and his wife, Sue, were very impressed with the 
whole Conference. 
CDR Judith L. Prophet,S - Jacksonville was taking notes to use when Jacksonville hosts the D23 Spring Conference 3 - 5 
March ’06. 
A special “Thank You” to R/C Ann Fields,SN for her help and guidance when D/C Geo Fontes,AP was called away and 
I had to take over the Conference.“Other D23 VIP’s”: 
> P/R/C Mike Scallen,SN - D23 Awards Chairman presented an excellent program assisted by the D23 Bridge and C/C 
Rep. Jim Acheson,SN. Winners: 
  Banana River - James Bruner Award ( Most new JN’s)                        Jacksonville - Educational Proficiency 
  Cocoa Beach - Claude Wilson Coop Charting                         Cocoa Beach - Ship Over Award 
  Banana River - Senior Navigator Award (Most New SN’s)           Harris Chain - Welsley Mathews Teaching Aids 

Award 
  There was no winner for the Preston Heath Award (Most JN’s to N) 
> ADEO P/C Linda Legg, SN & P/D/Lt/C Dick Leatherman, SN, D23 Training Aids Chairman, had 25 entries for judg-
ing; the most we have seen in a while! 
> “Workshop Presenters” 
  - P/C Kristi Anderson, S, Banana River - DB2000 - Excellent Job 
  - P/C Bob Small, AP, Jacksonville - CoOp Charting - Excellent Job 
  - 1/Lt Bobby Bray, AP Daytona Bch - VSC Workshop - Excellent Job 
  - Manatee Squadron on Fla’s West Coast for the “Hurricane Preparedness” presentations. I will send a letter of appre-
ciation! 
  - R/C Dick Peoples,SN - Phase II of his “Leadership Development” Super Job.   Nine (9) members completed the 
course and received Certificates. 
> Other items discussed, and some require a resolution for the D23 Winter Council 21 Jan’06, are: 
 - Implementing the $1.80 dues increase by National Finance Committee. 
 - Finding New Leadership for the Orlando Squadron. 
 - Reschedule Squadrons Hosting future D23 Conferences. 
 - P/C Kristi Anderson,S was appointed Chairman of the Committee to plan the “D23 50th Anniversary Celebration”, the 
theme for the 2007 Fall Conference to be hosted by Ponce Inlet. Kristi will need some funding for this! 
In conclusion, please work with your Nominating Committees, show some leadership, step-up, take an Officer’s job. We 
need your experience and help in our Squadrons. Where are we without each other and working as a team? Give back to 
your Squadrons, Communities and your Country by getting involved and volunteering as an Officer in your Squadron or 
District. 
“Reminders” 
1. Merit Marks are Due 
2. Plan now to enter the “Parade of Publications”. Order 25 extra issues of your November or December Pub’s & take 
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Melbourne Harbor Marina 
 

The weather cooperated for the Melbourne Harbor Marina weekend Sept. 16-18, but there were a few 
problems with the boats attending.  John Lynn, P, had a water hose come loose on the trip down which 
emptied one of his water tanks; the Sherman's motored into the harbor with a water problem that turned out 
to be an A/C sump pump; the Jensen's encountered an electrical connection problem on their pier, which 
caused them to leave the event early and the Balkema’s also had an A/C problem. 
Tom and Carol Jensen held the Friday dinner on their boat, Green Acres.  We had pizza brought in from 
the Bella’s Restaurant. 
 
Saturday morning Tom & Carol, Al  & Maggie, John & Susan and Patrick, Patty & Porter walked to the 
Strawberry Mansion for Breakfast.  During the day, Bud and Judy Miller motored down with John and 
Merri Mulkey and they had an impromptu lunch with John Lynn at Ichabods at the marina. 
 
Saturday evening the Lynn's hosted a gathering aboard Tuitt before going to the Chart House for  
Dinner.   
 
During the weekend, we had 23 people attending the different activities.  Our youngest attendee, Porter 
Sherman, is just three months old, but is already a seasoned boater.  His grandpa, “Captain” John Lynn, 
had him helping at the helm when he was just three weeks old and he’s been power boating almost every 
weekend since that time. 

 

The D 23 Conference was rockin’ and rollin’ with this cake decorating demonstration. 
What a great culinary display from Lt. Bob Mittauer, AP.  Go get ‘em Emeril Lagasse!! 
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   Marine Detailing / Refurbishing   

10+ years experience                            
Licensed & Insured 

Peter (321) 784-8396 

Please support our advertisers ! 

 

    We Finance the Dream! 

 

For information on 
 

BOAT SMART or other introductory 
BOATING COURSES,  

 
Call:   321.452.3682 

ENJOY!!!!!!!! 
 
“How long have you been driving without a tail 
light?”, asked the policeman, after pulling over 
P/C Ed Kydd, SN 
Ed ran to the rear of the car, gave a long, 
pained groan, and put his face in his hands.  He 
was so upset that the officer was moved to ease 
up on him.  “ Come on, now sir, “ he said, “you 
don’t have to take it so hard.  “It isn’t that seri-
ous.”  “ Oh yes, it is ———— unless you know 
what happened to my boat and trailer!”, Ed ex-
claimed!!!!!!!    
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COCOA BEACH POWER SQUADRON 

HOLIDAY DINNER DANCE 
 

   When:   Friday, December 16th, 2005 
 

               Where:  COCOA CIVIC CENTER 
                      430 Delannoy Ave.     
                       Cocoa, Florida 
 
   Time:   Cocktails:   1800 - 1900 hrs 
       Dinner:      1900 - 2000 hrs 

       Dancing:     2000 - 2200 hrs 
 
   Dress:  Men:       Uniform A or Suit and Tie 
       Women:     Formal Attire 
 
   Cost:   $30.00 per person/ Cash Bar 
 
For Reservations: Betty Craven, 321-253-9448; Checks payable to CBPS 

 
 

Buffet Menu 
 

Butlered Hors d’oeuvres 
 

Mini Chicken Cordon Bleu, Beef Empanadas and Quiches  
 

Entrees: 
Roast Beef Tenderloin with Bearnaise and Horseradish Sauces, 

Roast Pork Tenderloin with Apple Brandy Sauce, and Chicken Marsala 
Tropical Spinach Salad, Garlic Mashed Potatoes, 

Sugar Spiced Baby Carrots, and Green Bean Amandine 
 

Desserts: 
 

Chocolate Grand Marnier Cheesecake, 
Carrot Cake with Cream Cheese Frosting, 

Coconut Cream Cake, and Southern Pecan Pie 
 

Menu includes Fresh Rolls and Butter, 
Iced Tea and Coffee 

 
For Your Listening and Dancing Pleasure 

     
The Marion Scott Quartet 
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      WE Strutted Ourselves and Showed Our Colors 
 
At the District 23 Conference which was recently held over at Holiday Inn Oceanfront Resort, Sep-
tember 30- October 1, and hosted by the Cocoa Beach Power Squadron. What a weekend it turned 
out to be and by all accounts it was a total success! Everyone seemed to really enjoy the Friday night 
Tailgate Party, and who wouldn’t after spending two hours earlier socializing in our friendly Hospi-
tality Suite with Miester Bar Tenders Lt/C Ann, S & Lt Johnny McCandless,P , P/R/C Dick Schnoor, 
SN, Lt Gene Millner, AP, P/C Larry Hatfield, SN , Lt Donna Longway, S,  and P/C George Hess, SN, 
doing the pouring. Speaking of the Hospitality Suites, what a splendid job was done by Lt Doris Val-
entine, who managed the entire operation, F/Lt Charlie Vilardebo, Lt Pam Johnson, P, the Silver 
Tridents, and t Barbara Millner, S, and all of the Coco-Nauts who prepared and brought delicious 
snacks for everyone. 
 
From what I was told by some District Bridge members, this was one of the best attended conferences 
ever. Over 140 people registered for the conference and many stayed overnight at the hotel in the 35 
rooms that were reserved. Our squadron was responsible for planning and organizing activities for 
the entire conference weekend. This involved coordinating with the Holiday Inn to provide (5) differ-
ent meal events for serving 342 meals, (7) meeting and conference rooms for up to 80 attendees, plan-
ning (2) activities for those not participating in the meetings, and yes, the Hospitality Suite for (2) af-
ternoons and a breakfast. 
 
Believe me, this was an awesome task and a major challenge! It could not have accomplished without 
a lot of hard work by a dedicated group of our members who worked together for nearly a year to 
plan and pull this off. We had numerous meetings on the subject and towards the end; it was obvious 
to me that those plans were going to be highly successful. Other individuals on the Planning Team 
who need to be recognized and commended are as follows: 
 
            Lt/C Jay Longway, S  - Managed the 
            1Lt Joan Montfort, S     Ships Store 
    
            Lt Marian Sweigart, AP - Collected and packaged Door Prizes 
 
            Joe Auchter, AP - Managed the Raffle 
 
            P/C Susan Kneeland, SN - Set up and handled the entire registration process 
 
            P/D/C Fred Adame, SN—Printed the tickets, Flyers and Conference Program 
 
            Lt/C Sandy Schoonmaker, SN- Handled all publicity and communications with other 
                                                  Squadrons and groups 
 
            Lt/C Rick Schoonmaker, SN- Managed our budget and provided financial control 
 
             P/C  Duane, AP and Marge Balkema- Provided the fantastic decorations for the 
                                                   Tailgate Party 



 

17 Two miles south of SR520 on S. Banana River Drive . Merritt Island, FL 

Please Support Our Advertisers! 
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   COMFORT INN & SUITES   
v Standard Rooms,                        

Efficiencies, Suites 
v Wedding Receptions 
v Banquets 
v Private Parties 
v Conferences 

 Phone:  3 2 1 - 7 8 3 - 2 2 2 1 

Vty° `tÜztâå exáàtâÜtÇà  
T ÄxåtÇwxÜ 9 ctÅxÄt _|àÜtá          

VÜxtà|äx YÜxÇv{ tÇw XâÜÉÑxtÇ Vâ|á|Çx 
   

      222  Brevard Avenue                  Closed  Tuesday &  Sunday          
   Cocoa Village, FL 32922            11 :00 t0 3 p.m. for lunch                 
   321- 639- 8349                                 5- 9:30 p.m. for dinne r 

      Fax: 63 9-8355                         www. m arg aux .com 

Please Support Our Advertisers! 
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Please Support Our Advertisers! 

Office, Warehouse or  
 Light Industrial Space For Rent  

In Cape Canaveral 
Contact Tech-Vest  

Ed Hradesky   
                      

 (321)783-7501 or (321)432.4055                
 

THIS SPACE AVAILABLE! 
 

CONTACT DUANE BALKEMA 
 

321-452-5892 
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November 
2005 Issue 

    Cocoa Beach Power Squadron 
     PO Box 540651 
     Merritt Island, FL 32954 
 

SOUNDINGS ON THE WEB 
http://cbps.us 

SOUNDINGS DEADLINE 
10TH OF EACH MONTH 

ARTICLES, AND COMMENTS WELCOME. 
SUBMIT TO EDITOR 

 E-MAIL: boosterx2002@yahoo.com 
              or  mail to  
  Lt. Donna Longway, S 
  2049 Sykes Creek Dr. 
            Merritt Island, FL 32953 
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